 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

June 12, 2018
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Absent


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 5/8/18 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Gayle and seconded by Judy.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in June 2018.
American Electric Power                                                     324.56
May Street Lighting                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
June Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
June Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
June Clerk 
Village of Bolivar




      587.50
April Police

Village of Bolivar




      712.50
May Police

FIA Card Services



        96.16
Street Supplies
Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
June Mowing

ZCA





        99.74
Flagpole hardware
Brinkman Trenching



        75.00
Good Alley repair

Doug Frautschy




      400.00
2nd Qtr Solicitor

State of Ohio




          8.64
2nd Qtr State taxes

Auditor of State




      105.00
3rd Qtr UAN fees

Speedway 




        58.94
Gas Village Truck

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for June was made by Hans and seconded by David.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
None.

Fiscal:

Patty explained the Professional Liability renewal policy and the Statement of Values received from Hammersmith for
the 2018 renewal.  She said the premium is split up between ZCA and the Village of Town Hall.  The statement of 

values did not change and she asked for motion to approve.  Judy made the motion to accept the values presented, 

the motion was seconded by David and all were in favor.

Patty submitted the Village for mosquito spraying this year.  The health department received a grant for this season

so there will be no charges.  

Patty submitted the Village’s 2017 data to the online Ohio Checkbook.

David and Patty reviewed the bids submitted by Brinkman and the Zoar Market for the 4th Street repair and the bids 

Submitted by 20/20 and Tuscoat for chip and seal.  She said an additional $6,000 should be appropriated in the 

Street Fund if council elects to award contracts.  Patty said she has an Ordinance ready for vote at this meeting. 
Street Committee: 
David purchased the tree trimmer that ZCA donated funds for.  A letter will be sent thanking them for the donation.
Buckeye career center made new stakes for the cemetery.  David said this gives us an extra set if needed.  He said 

Buckeye students also built up and re-surfaced the shoes on the snow plow.  David and Patty will work on a letter

thanking them for all the help.

Council reviewed the bids for chip and seal and the ditch work needed on 4th Street.  David gave a detailed 

explanation on all the proposed work.  Joe made a motion to award contracts to 20/20 in the amount of $15,146.00

for chip and seal and to Zoar Market in the amount of $1600.00 for the 4th street ditch repair.  The motion was 

seconded by Gayle and all were in favor.  

Gayle asked about needed repairs on top of the levee on Dover Zoar Road.  David said the repair done by Lawrence 

Township was a cold patch that will not last long.  He said the needed repair will be very costly and the Village

does not have near enough funding to repair.  

Council discussed the water runoff problem on Michael Lane.  Judy stated the chip and seal will add more height

which will cause further problems.   David said the chip and seal will add ¼”.  Scott and David continue work to 

remedy the problem.  Scott will write a letter to Wilbur Herman of the Cherry Hill Association as part of the problem 

stems from work needed on Hickory Lane. 

David purchased new hardware for the oval signs.  He suspects electrolysis is eating the bolts and washers through the signs. The new neoprene washers and stainless steel bolts should fix the problem. 

Second, Third, and Seventh Street poles have been painted.   Scott thanked David for all the volunteer work.

Judy requested the Corporation Limit sign and the Tree City sign on Dover Zoar road be put back up.  She said they were taken down for some reason and need to be replaced.  

Judy asked the status on the street monitors.  David said he is working with Mark Gaynor on the software and mounting.  

Joe said the speeding cars in the alleyways have not gotten any better.  He suggested possible signage or speed bumps to help slow things down.  Scott said the speed limit on all alleys is 15MPH.  He will speak with Bolivar Police 

to ask for additional monitoring.  
Safety Committee:
None.
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
Planning Commission issued the following three permits:
Coffee Shop – Conditional Use Permit

Garage at 4th and Park

Storage Shed at 671 Park Street
Scott thanked the Planning Commission members for all the extra effort necessary to approve the Coffee Shop and the garage at 4th and Park.  He said there were several additional meetings required.  
Cemetery Board:
None.
Solicitor Report: 
None.
Mayor’s Notes:
Scott said public comment for the Stark-Tusc-Wayne Joint Solid Waste Management District’s Plan has a 30 day written comment period from June 1 to June 30.  He said the Plan is available at their website.  Scott said the yard waste program is a much needed service and in need of funding to continue.  He said much of the funding comes from the dumping fees.  Scott thought a small increase in these fees could help the program continue.  Current funding is 1.00 per ton and an increase to 1.10 or 1.20 might be a good solution to the funding need. 

There was comment about the wedding reception that went somewhat out of control in the garden.  Scott said police were called.  Hans suggested a noise ordinance may be needed.  Scott said that excessive noise if defined as a nuisance in the Zoning ordinance.  Gayle suggested that ZCA impose a heavy fine when contracting use of the garden for events.  Scott said one more reception is scheduled and ZCA will no longer book receptions.  He also said that any event with alcohol will require security present in the future. 
Scott placed a copy of the FEMA flood map at Town Hall in the map drawer if anyone would like to review.

ZCA won the Institution of the Year award from the Ohio Museum Association.  

Scott suggested council entertain hiring a maintenance person to assist David.  He said 10-12 hours per week would help.  David volunteers a lot of his time and it would be nice if the Village had someone that could help him.

Council discussed.  

Judy asked who put the signs up in the cemetery.  She said she received a complaint that the poles were too high and the sign did not look good.  Scott said Chuck Knaack installed the sign for the Bi-Centennial.  

Judy said the large pine trees behind the pump at the cemetery are hanging very low making it difficult to mow around them. 

Scott said the USACE should complete the relief well work in the next couple weeks.  Judy asked about the schedule for the levee work to begin.  Scott said it remains at 2020.  

Judy commented on the crew mowing the levee.   She said they came close to flipping their mower and she felt their work did not look good. 
Scott obtained a bid from Tri State Tree Services to remove the Spruce tree blown down by the recent storm.  He also asked if they would also hold to their bid last year to remove the dead trees in the cemetery.  Total was $800.00 and due to safety Scott gave them the ok to get the work done.  

The rose bushes in the plaza area were killed from what Scott thought might be overspray from weed spraying.  He removed the bushes and planted petunias.  

Scott is investigating a possible disease killing the Juniper trees in the Village.  He said four have been lost in the garden.  
Hans mentioned an article concerning the air B&B’s in the newspaper.  Planning Commission is discussing the issue.
Ordinance 2018-07:   Appropriation of an additional $6000 in the street fund to support chip and seal contract and provide emergency reserve.  Ordinance also moves $1350.00 within the street fund to support 4th street ditch repair.  Motion to suspend the rules and regulations made by Judy and seconded by Joe.  Roll Call: All yes.  Motion to pass as an emergency to support current obligations made by Judy and seconded by Hans. Roll Call:  All yes.  Ordinance passed. 
Meeting adjourned by Judy and Hans.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
